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August 20, 2014
Dear KR Families,

I want to welcome you and your child to kindergarten! I look forward to learning and growing with your child.
The best learning experience is built on a cooperative effort among parent, child and teacher. As YOU are your child’s first and most important teacher, your participation and support is crucial. I look forward to working with you for the benefit of your child.
The first way you can help is by providing me with any information that will aid me in better understanding your child. Some questions I have are the following:

· Does you child have any food allergies? We do like to eat and cook in kindergarten!
· Have there been any experiences that may affect your child’s state of mind? (death in the family, a best friend moving away, loss of a pet, etc.)
· What are some of the things your child is most interested in?
· Is your child involved in any after-school activities? 
· What have your child’s feelings been toward school in the past and how do you perceive them now?
· What does your child like to do most and least at school?

· What do you like most about your child? What are his/her strengths?

· Are there any situations which cause your child fear or discomfort?
· What are your goals and expectations for your child for kindergarten?
Although I am interested in anything that could be affecting your child, please know that it is not necessary to share personal information. Anything you share will be kept in the strictest confidence.

As communication is crucial, please tell me how (land line, cell, email) and when the best time is for me to contact you. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns you may have. The easiest way to reach me is via email at: krafsky@fairfieldschools.org .  You can also call me - at school between 7:30 and 8:45 a.m.: 255-8312, and leave a message during the day with Mrs. Varga, Mrs. Dyer or Mrs. Ficalora and I will respond as soon as possible. Again, welcome to KR!






Sincerely,





Mrs. Rafsky
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August 29, 2009
Dear KR Families,

There are a few things you should know about your child’s kindergarten year at Dwight School. I will be meeting the children at the buses as they arrive each morning for the first few days of school. When we feel that the children are comfortable finding our classroom, I will meet them at the classroom door. Your child has a moose tag that should be worn EVERY DAY for the first two weeks of school. This will help us and the bus drivers to be sure that all of the children are on the correct buses and they get off at the proper stop. Your child will be given another tag when full day begins as this involves another bus and another number.


Please be aware that the bus ride home the first few days of school will be lengthier as the driver and the children learn where each stop is located. Be sure to wait at the bus stop since your child will be delivered to that stop. Please be sure to meet your child’s bus as the short day driver WON’T drop a child when no one is there.  If no one is at the stop to meet the child, the driver will either take him/her back to the stop at the end of the route or bring him/her back to Dwight.


 No child may ride ANY other bus than his own. Any child going home with a friend on his/her bus MUST have a note to that effect to give the driver. If the friend is not on the same bus, the child must have a note to be picked up at school by the friend’s parent.


All children should have a backpack. This ensures that all notes, work papers and projects get home. I suggest backpacks WITHOUT wheels as they can be unwieldy in the hallways. Be sure to write your child’s name on the backpack as more than one child often has the same backpack.

You will receive a letter explaining the lunch procedure. If your child is buying school lunch, we will ensure that he/she is taken through the lunch line several times so he/she is comfortable. Milk is included in the hot lunch, but can be purchased separately for those children bringing lunch from home. Some children are a bit apprehensive about the lunch room in the beginning and don’t eat a lot. Please don’t be alarmed if your child comes home hungry the first few weeks. Because it is a bit overwhelming, we ask that you send lunch for the first two weeks. This will give your child time to adjust to school prior to trying to go through the hot lunch line.


We will be having a short snack time in the morning. Please send in daily water or fruit juice along with a small, HEALTHY (fruit, crackers, cheese, vegetables).


It will be very helpful if you label all removable clothing (sweaters, jackets, hats, raincoats, boots, mittens, etc.) as children do misplace things and sometimes have difficulty recognizing them later. Lunch boxes as well as backpacks should be labeled as well.

When sending money to school, I ask that the money be placed in a sealed envelope that is labeled with the child’s name, my name, the amount of money enclosed and the purpose for the money. This will ensure that any dropped envelopes find their way to either me or my mailbox.

Your child will have art, music and physical education each week. All children must wear sneakers and girls should wear pants or shorts for gym. KR’s gym day is        and . I recommend that your child wears washable clothing for art. Our art day is .Our music day is and .


I look forward to a wonderful year. Thank you for your cooperation.







Kathy Rafsky
